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Dear Families, 

 
November is a time we think about peace, acceptance, inclusion, understanding and reflect on how 

we each impact one another,   in our school, community and the world. Our school’s mission  

statement,” Sargent Park School, in close partnership with its parents and community, provides a  

nurturing and active academic learning environment in which students become healthy, creative,    

lifelong learners and cooperative, responsible, global citizens.”, is embedded throughout the day in 

all learning experiences and opportunities. 
 

We have enjoyed being able to gather together as a whole school community once again! Halloween 

was a wonderful time shared by all. Thank you to our amazing staff for organizing a huge Elementary 

costume parade led by Ms. Allard, as well as a gr.7-9 Halloween dance. The majority of our students 

and staff were dressed in costumes and had fun throughout the day. Many classrooms spent time 

reading, writing, investigating and questioning about Halloween. Excitement was definitely in the 

air! Thank you to our Junior High students for collecting non-perishable food items for Winnipeg 

Harvest. 
 

We will, once again, be selling chocolates as a school fundraiser to raise funds for our classroom  

libraries and fieldtrips at the end of November. We will be selling Laura Secord chocolates with a  

variety of types to choose from. More information will be sent home in the next few weeks. Thank 

you for supporting our school! 

Report cards will be emailed home on Monday, November 14 and will be followed by in person  

Tri-Conferences (parent, student, teacher) on Thursday, Nov.17 (after school) and Friday, Nov.18 

(am). Teachers have been spending time getting to know all aspects of your children which will be 

evident in the report card. Teachers have been planning intentionally, carefully, and purposefully for 

student success. On Tuesday, Nov. 8 you will have an opportunity, through School Interviews, to 

book a time to meet with the teacher(s). Please watch for the email to reserve a time slot that works 

best for you. Report cards and tri conferences are an opportunity to highlight and celebrate the 

strengths of each student and for parents and students to understand the next steps needed for  

success. It is important for us to continue to build on our partnership as we help our students  

improve and make gains to their fullest potential. 
 

Our Remembrance Day service will be held on Thursday, Nov.10 at 10:00am in the Junior High gym. 

We will be welcoming, “The Friday Morning Concert Band” who are a group of musicians that play 

together on Fridays. They will be playing with our Jazz Band. There will be a few speakers and a  

video from Room 27. We encourage you to ask your children to reflect and talk about their  

experience from the service to further and deepen their learning about Remembrance Day.  
  
We look forward to seeing you in person at Tri-Conferences, 
 

Ara Morris and Lucas Buller 



Fire Safety Month 
 

Grades 3 and 4 were invited to par�cipate in a presenta�on from the Fire department and Sparky the Fire Dog. They shared 

some important fire safety informa�on with us and then sent us home with fire safety books that are filled with fire safety 

ideas, �ps, informa�on and games. 

 

Rooms 103 and 105 spent alot of �me reviewing and working in their books before taking them home to share the infor-

ma�on and make safety plans with their families.  

 

On one of our Thankful Thursday's, Ms Hunter (guest teacher) had the idea of wri�ng  le.ers to the fire department to 

thank them for all they do. The le.ers were wri.en and dropped off at local fire halls.  



Room 27 has been working on 
representing numbers in 
different ways. Students made 
their own number guessing 
game where they had to show 
numbers in as many ways as 
they could. They then shared 
their ideas with the class during 
a gallery walk. Some examples 
were 10 frames, dominos, 
addition sentences, pictures, 
words, and objects.  

Students in grade 1 
will continue to use 

objects and 
manipulatives to 

practice math skills 
and show math 

thinking.  

Grade 1 

Rm 27 



Students in Mr. 
Potter's grade 8 
science class are 
learning about    
osmosis in cells 
through an Egg 

Osmosis               
Experiment. 





Students in Gr. 2, 4, 

7 and 9 had an 

opportunity to 

make monoprints 

with Heather    

Martens Rempel, a  

rural-Manitoba 

based visual artist 

and educator.  



2022 Time Capsule 
The Winnipeg School Division 150th Anniversary Year is coming to an end. A closing 

ceremony was held in the Tec-Voc High School Theatre on Friday, October 28th. A time 

capsule was created to be opened in 2046. All schools participated by contributing an item to 

place in the time capsule. Sargent Park School was represented by 3 grade 9 super niners. 

Caylin, Jude, and Ayeesha have all attended our school from Nursery to grade 9. Two letters 

were written to future students and a beautiful painting our school emblem were placed in 

the capsule. 



Thank you to the players, coaches, and 

spectators for a great volleyball season 

The Phys. Ed. Department 

has Sargent Park school 

custom 24 oz water bottles 

available for sale!  

Please see your Phys. Ed. 

teacher if you are 

interested in purchasing 

one! 

 The cost is $8.00. 

Stay hydrated!  



Room 103—Student poem 

 

Trick or treat, 

drop a beat, 

make a track, 

that people eat. 

 

Add the synth, 

add the bass, 

add the lead and 

it's a race! 

 

By Marvin L. 

 

Happy Halloween! 



Thank you for hosting us for our fire 
safety presentation. We hope the kids 
enjoyed the visit and that they learned 
some important safety tips in case of a 
fire. 

Protecting kids for LIFE! 

www.communitysafetynet.com 

Grade 3 & 4 Fire Safety Presentation 



Did you know that Sargent Park School has a Little Free Library? It was a special pro-
ject that Mrs. Wilson and Mrs. Mac did with the multi-age class a few years ago. A 
class of students planned designs, created committee, held fundraisers, built it, had a 
book drive, and then filled it. The library continues to be looked after by the students 
in room 105 (thank you to the Enns family, custodians and Winnipeg School Division 
carpenters for helping take care of the library too). 
 
The Little Free Library is a place to get a book or leave a book. There are many great 
books inside and they are always changing, so check it out often.  
 
It's simple to use. Visit if you need a book to read. When you are done, bring it back 
and trade for another book. 
 
If you have many books you would like to donate you can bring them to Mrs. Wilson 
(library) or Mrs. Mac (room 105). 
 
Happy Reading! 



Save the Date:  

Tuesday, November 29
th

, 6:30 pm  

Online session via Zoom 

Advanced registra�on will be required (link to follow within the next week) 

  

PARENT NIGHT PRESENTATION: Online Risks and Emerging Trends 

During this session, the Canadian Centre for Child Protec,on will show a 

video with insights into concerning trends seen through the opera,on of 

Cyber,p.ca — Canada’s ,pline to report the online sexual exploita,on of 

children. A representa,ve from the agency will provide informa,on about 

resources available for talking with children and youth about online safety 

and host a live Q & A. 
***This presenta�on is for parents/caregivers and may contain sensi�ve content/

discussions. It is not intended for children, youth, or teens. 







The letter below was received from The Ukrainian Canadian Congress.   

Sargent Park school; students and staff held a fundraiser in May 2022 in 

support of the Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal. 



Phone: 
Parents/guardians can call the toll free number; listen 

carefully to all the options, choose the appropriate 

absence and reason; wait for confirmation number.  

Internet: 
Parents/guardians can log into the website:  

https://go.schoolmessenger.ca and sign up using the email 

address on file at Sargent Park School and a password of your 

choosing. Absences, late arrivals, early departures and vacations 

can be reported.  

iPhone or Android device: 
If you would like to use an app on your smart phone: 

1. Download the free app through the App Store or Google Play; 

search School Messenger; install the blue app and sign up using 

the email address on file at Sargent Park School and a 

password of your choosing.  

2. Absences, late arrivals, early departures and vacations can be 

reported.  

Absences must be reported to School Messenger no later 

than 9:00 am on the day of the absence. 
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School Messenger allows parents/guardians to report student absences, late arrivals, early 

departures and vacations by phone, web or smartphone app. Parents/guardians will report 

all absences through School Messenger before 9:00 AM and will not receive a phone call 

from the school. Please do not email or leave voicemails regarding absences. School 

Messenger will call home regarding all absences unless they are entered into the School 

Messenger system through one of the options below.  

For safety reasons, in the event of an unexplained student absence, the system will 

communicate with parents in a timely manner. 

 There are three ways to report an absence:   

Download the 

App  today! 
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Honour Roll 

Assembly 

Gr 9 Take Our 

Kids to Work 

Photo Retakes 

Remembrance 

Day Service 

10:30 a.m. 

Tri –Conference 

evening 

Book Fair Tri –Conference  

a.m. 

No Classes Report Cards 

go home 

I Read 

Canadian 

Day 

 

Clocks go 

back on 

Sunday 

November 

6th 

Clocks go back on Sunday November 6th 

Winnipeg  

Police  

Service 

Internet Safety 

Tri-Conference 

email home  

More Information will 

be sent home before the 

fundraiser starts. 

Parent Presentation 

Winnipeg  

Police  

Service 

Internet Safety 

Presentation Gr. 8 & 9 

Winnipeg  

Police  

Service 

Internet Safety 

Presentation Gr. 8 & 9 Gr. 5/6 
Gr 7-9 

Gr 5/6 

Gr 5/6 

Gr 5/6 

Gr 5/6 

Gr 7-9 

Gr 7-9 

Gr 7-9 


